
















 

  
  
 
[Foundation letter to the community published in Grand Rapids Herald Review] 
      

 
To the community: 
 
 
On behalf of Blandin Foundation I am honored to announce that we have selected Jim Hoolihan as the 
Foundation’s new president. This is a major step for the Foundation and the community; that is why 
we’re using this space to communicate with you directly. 
 
As many of you know Jim is a native of Grand Rapids, and owner of a successful family business based 
here. But, most of you will remember and know him as mayor from 1990 to 1995 and as a deeply 
engaged citizen for which he was honored as Citizen of the Year in 2002 by the Grand Rapids Herald 
Review. 
 
Moreover he is intimately familiar with the Foundation and its work, having served on the Foundation’s 
board for a decade and as board chair from 1996 through 1999.  
 
Even so, the selection wasn’t easy because we were committed to select the best possible candidate. 
Jim emerged from a rigorous three-month national search conducted with the assistance of an 
executive search firm experienced in recruiting non-profit and foundation executives. In the process we 
reviewed more than 100 resumes and interviewed numerous candidates, several of whom were from 
the Grand Rapids area. To them we extend special appreciation. 
 
In the end, Jim’s long-time leadership in this community as mayor and citizen, his depth of knowledge 
about the foundation, and his success in running a family-owned Grand Rapids-based company were 
decisive. But, more, Jim brings a steady hand, heart and an open manner to these turbulent and 
uncertain times. 
 
Improved communications is a major part of our effort – and the first step for good communications is 
listening. That’s what Jim and the board will be doing in the coming days and months. As part of our 
“listening” we will host a Community Conversation in conjunction with the June board meeting in 
Grand Rapids. We will be providing you details in early June. 
 
In closing, I want to reaffirm our commitment to our strategy and to the programs that serve our goal 
for community and economic health here and throughout rural Minnesota. And I want to express our 
gratitude to Gene Radecki for serving as interim president and his role in reaffirming our bond to the 
community and securing our mission to rural Minnesota. We are grateful that Gene will continue to 
serve on the board.  
 
Please join me in welcoming Jim aboard. He and we are committed to this community; we welcome 
your engagement and commitment to strengthening our community and rural communities 
throughout Minnesota. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ken Lundgren 
Chairman of the Board of Trustees 

Blandin Foundation
This letter is not a part of the filed 990-PF and is supplied here for your information.

It was issued to the Grand Rapids area and published in the Grand Rapids Herald Review and other area newspapers to provide details about the court action and subsequent settlement. 






